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School of Information and professor of Art and Design. The presentation is titled Fractal 

Features and the African Past Computational Foundations for Generative Justice. Dr. 

Eglash was a Fulbright Scholar, and he is well known for publishing texts called African 

Fractals, modern computing, and indigenous design. He holds a bachelor's degree in 

science and cybernetics and has completed a masters and a PhD from the University of 





 

faculty teaching is responsible to do. It is a legal requirement. All material should be 

accessible, anyway.  

Senator Alabi asked how we are going to make sure that students interact with the 

material and that information is accessible. As a disabled instructor, she noticed that she 

has not been able to get speech-to-text or have the systems talk to each other. There is 

no one on campus to help students or employees interact with the information that they 

get. After the materials are available and students can access them, how are we 

making sure that they can interact with that material? Where on the list of priorities for 

the Accessibility Committee is there for physical accessibility to the campus, as well? 

Motion 4: Senator Drew moved to extend the time on this agenda item for an additional 

five minutes; motion seconded; motion approved. [See voting tally chart at the end of 

these meeting minutes.] 

Dean Taylor stated that speech-to-text is currently available in all Canvas shells. Senator 

Boogar asked if the tool for the audit is available to faculty. He stated that there are 

faculty members who do not use Canvas and asked if they are selected, will they be 

exempt?  

Vice-Chancellor Serban stated that the Pope Tech app has been available in Canvas 

since January 11. This is only for active CRNs in Canvas. Those faculty selected will be at 

random, but it will be a weighted sample to make sure they have 10% from fully online, 

hybrid, and onsite. The Institutional Effectiveness Office will make the selection.  

CFE President Schneiderman asked if Vice-Chancellor Serban can assure the Senate that 

this process will not be used in a disciplinary way or in a contrary manner to a faculty. 

Vice-Chancellor Serban responded that this is not meant to be added to a faculty 

member’s evaluation. The purpose is improvement. The worst-case scenario is that when 

a faculty member is selected, they do not do it. That would be of concern but there will 

not be a formal process against the faculty member.  

 Senator De Shano asked if they will only be looking at the published data.  

Vice-Chancellor Serban responded that the Dean Taylor



 

things that Pope Tech says is that if someone has to type something manually, Pope Tech 

cannot check and make sure that the captioning is correct. She will ask instructors to 

manually check. When they submit the report to whomever is monitoring at the campus 

level, they will be given the opportunity to address any errors that they cannot correct 

based on their reviews. This is an easy tool and they will be providing training.  

 
B. CFE/Academic Senate Collaboration: CFE President Rob Schneiderman and CFE VP 

Rendell Drew 

VP Drew highlighted the strong relationship between the faculty union and the 

Academic Senate. President Gordon expressed his contentment about the faculty union 

and the Academic Senate working together and respecting each other’s purview, such 

as in academic freedom, transparency, and the budget where they both overlap and 

work together for the benefit of the faculty. 



 

Faculty can help by encouraging others to read Coast Report. They can also share their 

stories on social media. Last semester CR averaged about 20,000 hits to their website. 

They have stories regularly getting 5,000 or 6,000 views, which is great, but it could be 

better. That is why they need to get the word out. They also 




